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Grand Knight Message 
Hope everyone has a great and Happy Easter this 
year.   It is such a wonderful time to remember our 
Lord and the blessing and salvation he brought for 
all of us.  Additionally, it is a wonderful time for 
family gatherings.  !

We just finished six very successful Lenten Friday 
Fish Frys and I want to thank the many volunteers 
who make this work.  We started this a couple years 
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Council Meeting April 9th 

The next council meeting will 
be held April 9th and dinner 
will be provided. 

Day of Sharing 

Don’t forget April 18th is the 
Day of Sharing and we will be 
there as always, helping to 
make some people’s day a 
little nicer! Join us! 

New Apparel 

Check out our new items in the 
clothing ad this month. Show 
your Knight’s pride with a 
smart looking polo shirt or be 
the chef you always wanted to 
be with a KoC BBQ apron. You 
can relive all the wonderful 
Fiesta BBQ memories in your 
own backyard while wearing 
one! 

New Look Newsletter 

Hey the newsletter has a new 
look this month. What do you 
think? Please be patient while 
we work to improve the way 
we get all this information to 
you!
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ago just doing 2 Fridays, then last year we went to 4 
Fridays.  Hopefully we have established an annual 
event for our parish.  It was successful for several 
reasons.!

It is a meaningful parish family event enjoyed by 
several hundred of our parishioners.!

Dozens of Brother Knights and wives volunteer 
together to make the event a lot of fun to work.!

Profits provide more money for our general 
operations and donations.!

The food was great.  My favorites were the clam 
chowder soup and the salmon.!

If you were unable to volunteer to help this year, 
please think about it for next year.  It is the best 
way to really get to know your Brother Knights and 
many of the wives.!

There are elections for new officers this upcoming 
this May.  The nominating committee has been 
working diligently to find the best candidates.  
Their slate will be presented at the April meeting.  
Additional nominations can be made from the floor 
at the meeting.  Traditionally with our council the 
Chancellor moves up to Deputy Grand Knight and 
the Deputy becomes the Grand Knight.!

Upcoming events in March and April are the Day 
of Sharing and the Mother’s Day Brunch for the 
ladies at Grandma’s House of Hope.  Volunteers are 
still needed to enjoy a time of giving to those less 
fortunate.  Ongoing volunteer opportunities at 
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Holy Father’s Prayer 
Intentions  

!
Science:  

That people may learn to respect 
creation and care for it as a gift of 
God. 

Women in the Church: 

That persecuted Christians may 
feel the consoling presence of 
the Risen Lord and the solidarity 
of all the Church. 
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Mary’s Kitchen and Isaiah House are also available, contact Jack O’Connor for 
details.  Also, Mary’s Shelter has asked for another painting party in June.!

We are still looking for more events for our Brothers to participate in this year.  
Family picnics, sports outings, St Francis School assistance, fishing trips, social 
dinner group, car rally, and bowling have been mentioned.  We are looking for your 
ideas.  There is talk of an event for October-do you have suggestions?  We need 
more events for our Brothers with younger families.!

If this newsletter is late in being published, blame me.  Just found out that my 
daughter Erica eloped at 40……………………no, she is not pregnant.  Janet and I are 
in a daze right now.  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  $22.00 each (Medium –extra large) 
In five brilliant colors especially embroidered with our council name and number. Shirts 
are an ultra blend with pocket, 50% preshrunk cotton, 50% polyester. Priced less than 
you can get elsewhere, most sizes available.  Larger sizes available upon special 
order, additional cost may apply, 2XL add $2.00.  Additional colors also available on 
special order. 
 

Standard colors    Special colors 
 

 
 

$10.00 each 
Available in steel gray only, same insignia as polo shirts.  Each shirt is 
emblazoned with our insignia silk screened on the front above the pocket 
and on the back big enough for anyone to see 20 feet away!    

$15.00 each 
You asked for it, we got it. This is an extra heavy duty butcher apron 
with two front pockets. Completely adjustable, ties in the back and 
emblazoned with our own logo for our council.  Limited quantities 
available. 
 

$15.00 each 
You asked for it we got it, now in  stock a limited supply of baseball caps.    
Completely adjustable emblazoned with our own logo for our council in 
front and wording in back.   
 
All items are sold at cost, no shipping charges.  We can also get windbreakers, jackets 
and other clothing apparel embroidered for you; just ask  us  how…Please  order  at  the  
General Meeting from your friendly apparel procurer, Brother Bob DePaola or email: 
roster@anaheimhillsknights.org 
 

 
 
 

November 2014  
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Did you notice the title of this article? Yes this event is a family affair. You and your 
family are invited to share a little time with those who are less fortunate than you.  
I am not talking monetarily, I am talking about a disability that these children were 
born with. You can make a big difference in their lives.  All you need to do is show 
up.  
 

On April 18th at 9:00 A M we will be gathering along with several other councils 
from Orange County to put on an afternoon of wonderful carnival type 
atmosphere for those with Intellectual Disabilities.  Just watch the face of some of 
these children when you take their picture and give them a toy.  They become so 
applicative to your kindness.  Having your children with you will shoe them how 
lucky they are and they just might appreciate you even more. 
 

So what are you waiting for? 
All you need to do is let Bob DePaola at 714-974-9334 know you will be there. 

As an incentive I will even bring coffee and donuts. 
 

Please join us.   
We will be meeting at 9:00 A M  

at the  
Speech & Language Development Center 

8699 Holder St., Buena Park (Just south of Crescent Ave.) 
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37th Annual  
Day of Sharing 

 

3rd Saturday of April 
 

New location 
Speech & Language Development Center 

8699 Holder St., Buena Park 
(Just south of Crescent Ave.) 

 
Schedule of Events: 

Saturday 
Game booth toy gift check out – 9:30 AM 

Opening  ceremony’s  – 9:45 AM 
Let the games begin – 10:00 AM to 3:00 PM 

Clean-up – 3:30 PM 
 

Council #9195 will once again be hosting the photo booth 
For questions about our booth, please call Bob DePaola 
714-974-9334 or Email: roster@anaheimhillsknights.org 

 
For all other questions please call Chairman: Steve Bolton 

714-222-6880 or Email: sbolton293@aol.com 
 

 
 Crescent Ave 
 
 Valley View St  Holder St Knott Ave 
 Speech & Language 
 Center  
 North 
 
 Lincoln Ave 
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Sunshine Report !
Dear Jesus, Divine Physician and Healer of the sick, we turn to you in this time of 
illness. We place our sick under your care and humbly ask that you restore all your 
servants to health again. Above all, grant us the grace to acknowledge your will and 
know that whatever you do, you do for the love of us. !

And so Dear Lord Jesus, Tend to our sick ones. Give rest our weary ones. Bless our 
dying ones. And soothe our suffering ones.!

We ask all this by the power of your death and resurrection and your Most Holy 
Name which is above all names. Amen.!

Fr. Dave!

Brother Knights,!

Please keep the following Knights and their families in your thoughts and prayers. 
Please email or call me for any updates.!

 
Jim Dawson has been admitted to St. Joseph's as of Friday, Mar 13 evening with 
fluid on his left lung. I spoke to him this afternoon and the doctor had just 
informed him that they found more fluid on the right lung. Jim is also undergoing 
regular dialysis treatment. He is not sure how much longer he will be in the 
hospital. If you have a chance I am sure he would love to hear from you.  The 
hospital main number is 714-771-8000. Wait for the messages to complete and then 
someone will answer. Ask for Jim's phone. It is 1223. Please keep him in your 
prayers. Thanks, Jack O’Conner. !

I spoke to Jim on Tues, 3-17. They are still draining fluid from his lungs. He doesn’t 
know how long he will be there.                       !

Brother Ron Novello asks, “Please pray for my sister Linda  who suffered a brain 
hemorrhage and a pulmonary embolism in her lung. Linda is a retired Catholic 
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school teacher. She needs God's grace to heal her and your prayers to our Lord will 
help her recover.”!

Brother Joe Nanci is recovering from skin cancer treatment around his eyes and 
bridge of his nose. He says, “The surgery is over,(this one)but this condition of dry 
skin it never ends, it is like an old bucket, you plug one hole and then another burst 
somewhere also; but presently I'M DOING FINE.”!

Brother Tim Fogarty’s sister, Mickie Pecoraro, is being treated for liver cancer. Tim 
says, “She is going through more chemotherapy. Time will tell. She is a pretty tough 
woman.”!

Brother Bob DePaola is recovering from a fall that injured his left knee. He says, 
“My knee has turned into a weather station; I can now tell when a low pressure 
system is coming.  I have elected to forgo the knee replacement which is one of 
two choices the doctor gave me.  The other is to get a cortisone shot every three 
months or so. So far I have been able to deal with the pain and not get any more 
shots. Every now and then the knee pops and I have to stop and straighten it out 
to go back in line. Other than that I am great.”!

!
Brother Mark Brewster had total knee replacement in early November. He says, 
“Coming along good, still fighting infection. Taking antibiotics. Started physical 
therapy the first of Feb.”!

!
Brother Bob Fiorentino says, “Keep his cousin, Bill, who is being treated from lung 
cancer in our prayers. Still getting chemo treatments, condition same, more 
evaluation by Dr. in 2 weeks.”!

!
Brother Jim, Schrader says, “My wife, Dorothy, is doing better from her knee 
replacement.” !
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!
Brother Keith Carden says, “I’m about the same battling this disease, CFS. The 
prayers have worked. Science has found a biomarker. Now research into a cure or 
at least a treatment can begin. Thank you all. Also what I said on the last one was, 
a lot of good scientific information has come out these last 6 months. I think my 
prayers have been answered. More info on this link.!

http://www.ctvnews.ca/mobile/health/chronic-fatigue-syndrome-a-real-measurable-
illness-researchers-1.2257005!

!
Brother Jack Abajian has recovered from the difficulties with his Internal Cervical 
Fusion Surgery.   He says, “My health is still up and down diagnosed with COPD, 
they also have to go back and do another surgery in order to remove the plate or 
put a thinner one in. Not a happy camper.!

Regarding my parents and sister health, they are still not doing well, especially my 
mom and sister.  Thank you for everyone's continued Prayers !

Get well cards and flowers have been sent to recently ill Knights.!

!
God Bless All !

Brother Bert 
Sunshine Chairman!

bnbntrout@aol.com!

714 328-1127  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(is over) 
By Bob DePaola 

 

Yes it has finally come to pass, the FISH FRY’S are 
officially over for this year. So you think you smell 
like fried fish? After three good showers and a 
good scrubbing, my skin is red from the scrub 
brush; I think I got the smell of fried fish off of me.  
I am sure you did too, seeing so many of you 
stepped up to the plate and pitched in.  Or was it 
you just stepping up to the plate.  Either way it was 
great fish and a fantastic fish fry season. We saw 
lots  of  smiling  faces.  Especially  from  the  wife’s  and  
mother’s  who  didn’t  have  to  cook! 

 
Just in case you forgot to attend one or two or 
three of them, we not only had fresh Alaskan Cod, 
we also on alternating weeks had in addition to the 
Cod, butterflied shrimp, fish taco’s  or  wild  Alaskan  
salmon in a savory buttered sauce.  In addition to 
all that selection we also had  Barry’s  famous  home 
made clam chowder and you could have had it 
served to you in bread bowl.  Now how is that for a 
menu? Our pledge to our customers has and will be 
“We  only  serve  real  Fish  not  bits  and  pieces  formed  
to  look  like  fish” 

 
We held six, count   them  six   fish   fry’s   in   six  weeks  
and boy are my feet tired.  What you or most of 
you never saw was a small group of us working all 
week   long   to  make   these   fish   fry’s   happen.      Take  
for instance the ordering of supplies to make sure 
we   don’t run out in the middle of the Friday 
evening. Rita and I would do inventory on Monday, 
shopping on Tuesday and Wednesday if 

necessary.  Then at 10:00 AM Thursday you would  
find Tony, Daisy, Pete DePaola, Mary Everett, Mark 
& Irma De la Riva, Barry Gauthier and of course 
Rita & I in the hall prepping for Friday.  Then at 
2:00 PM on Friday you could find Barry again along 
with Gary Richens at the back door of the kitchen 
setting up the fryers. Now that is hot work when 
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March 22, 2015 
 
To all my Brother Knights 
 
I have been to many ceremonies in my life honoring many a person, but never before have I 
found myself being honored by so many of my peers that it was overwhelming. 
 
I still have difficulty contemplating the 
fact that you chose me over so many who 
in my opinion are more deserving than I. 
 
Just to be standing on the stage with 
thirteen other men last night who in their 
own right are more deserving than I was 
absolutely amazing.  As I listened to 
master of ceremonies Father Christopher 
Smith, speak of the accolades of each of 
these men I wondered why I am up here. I 
can not compare to what these men had 
achieved in there life as Catholic men.  
The accomplishments of these men were outstanding.  To think that you considered me to be 
among such men was in itself an honor. 
 
Then the announcer spoke my name and began to acquaint the audience with my deeds, I 
was wondering if he was speaking of the right person.  I never gave it any thought of what I 
have accomplished in my short life with you. I was absolutely overwhelmed and it actually 
brought a tear to my eye to think you think of me in such a way. 
 
When our Grand Knight Bill Whitcomb informed me I was 
nominated by one of my peers (Jack O’Connor)   I   was  
flabbergasted.  I didn’t  know  what  to  say.  I told Bill he must be 
mistaken, I can think of several dozen men worthier than I.  He 
told me there was no mistake and that I was chosen by my 
council to be “Man of the Year”. 
 
I may not have won in the selection process for the top Man of 
the Year for Orange County, but I consider myself humbled just 
to be selected as a candidate. 
 
I would like to thank each and every one of you, my brothers for honoring me in such a 
manner. I would also like to thank Bill & Janet Whitcomb and Dennis & Patty McCoy for 
accompanying my wife Rita and me to the ceremony. 
 
Vivat Jesus 
Sir Knight Robert DePaola 
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